
News and Views 
Divine Providence Province

Dear Confreres!
A d d i n g  N u m b e r s  i n t o  

Accompanying: How many travels, how often 
meetings, how many seminars and how many 

workshops at different levels (national, 
regional, diocesan, congregation etc.)… 
Innumerable.  How many novel methods are 
employed and how much resources are invested 
toward this ministry of Vocations and theY outh in 
the recent past. Can you find a youth for us… Do 
you have any of your relatives that is in SEARCH.  
Frantically…. yes…. I say frantically 
congregations and dioceses are looking for 
youngsters who tend to escape the sight of a 
religious in the church premises and schools. 
Invariably all General Chapters and General 
Consults have discussed and reflected on this 
aspect and have underlined very licitly that it is 
pivotal for the life of the Church and of the 
Institute. We are not alien to this, I think. Do we 
mean that we are bent on adding up numbers to 
the Institute by hook or by crook? No… Never... 
I am reminded of the saying of Fr. Arturo Sosa SJ 
when he talks to the Society of Jesus “Vocational 
Promotion is not an advertising campaign to 
sell the Society of Jesus Product. What we do 
is accompany processes of vocational 
discernment.” I do hope that this defines 
better the stand of the church in today's 
world. The service of accompaniment is a 

genuine mission, which requires 
apostolic availability on the part of 

those who provide it- Pope Francis. 
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Vocation Camp into Vocational Centers.  It 
is going to be almost 40 years when our 
forefathers made their first efforts in planting the 
seed of Guanellian charity in the Indian soil. 
Starting from our confreres from Italy, diocesan 
collaborators, the first Indian Guanellian 
confreres and many other confreres later on were 
in the forefront in this Vocation battle which has 
resulted in establishing and serving the formation 
centers and the mission houses, not only that but 
sending confreres to the Guanellian vieneyard in 
the different parts of the world. The good Lord 
blessed their sweat and toil and rewarded their 
zeal for Christian charity.  Not their every travel 
brought forth candidates, not that everywhere 
they were welcomed with open arms, undue 
criticisms, sleepless nights, long hours of travels, 
they had to befriend and placate with the diocesan 
bishops to educate them in the diocesan 
seminaries initially, not all candidates continued 
their vocational discernment, but if we look back 
today a faithful journey with hope, looking 
beyond the horizon for the streak of light, 
entrusting the trifling Vocation Ministry, the 
origin of the gigantic work of Charity to the Lord 
saying unworthy servants we did what we were 
supposed to do. But they witness today (some 
from heaven) the hundreds of poor in our houses, 
the flocks of lay people thronging the centers, the 
enormous initiatives of charity, the witness of 
Christian evangelization (preaching without 
words). We are servants today because they were 
Servants yesterday. 

Servants from Charityof 
By this everyone will know that you are my disciples if you love another – Jn 13: 35

Vocation Culture



The ball is in our court & It is our turn:  No Vocation is born of itself or lives for itself. A 
vocation flows from the heart of God and blossoms in the good soil of the faithful people. Did 
not Jesus say, 'by this all men will know that you are my disciples if you have love for one another'- 
Pope Francis. This reminds us of the source and author of Christian vocation and our co-
responsibility in nurturing those vocations, creating the ambient and environment fostering and 
accompanying the young hearts. This is not just the work of minor seminaries or those confreres 
involved in this ministry alone rather of all the individual communities and of every Servant. 
Communities are propellers of experiences and initiatives, as a task force for provinces and 
Delegations, searching for the youth to propose new experiences, ready to invest resources 
(also economic resources) in vocation ministry- VII GC.

Vocation animation is the goal and summit of all other apostolates. Vocation animation 
stands out first in all our ministries like the small finger which is closer to God while in prayer. In 
short, the culture of vocation promotion and vocational discernment should emphasize our 
friendship in the Lord and our companionship with Jesus in view of the best possible service for 
the Church and the world.

Therefore, I appeal to each one of you, my dear Conferes, to be responsible in upholding 
the future of our province and the congregation through effective promotion of vocations to our 
province. 

Ø We congratulate and thank the Vocation promoter Fr. Jeyaseelan Sdc and all the confreres 
who organized the vocation camps successfully and are traveling back and forth in 
connecting with the youngsters. 

Ø We appeal to individual communities and the Superiors to do their best where ever you 
are present, opening the doors for lay people and youngsters to many more encounters of 

thChristian charity and promote Vocations to Guanellian family as indicated by the 20  
General Chapter. 

Ø We wish and pray for our temporarily professed brothers who will be renewing their 
threligious profession on 26  May, the day on which our dear founder was ordained as a 

priest by Bishop Bernardine M. Frascolla (May 26, 1886).
Ø We wish and pray for the Novices who will be professing their first religious profession 

on the day in which our dear founder celebrated his first thanksgiving Mass in Prosto 
(May 31, 1866).

Ø Our deepest condolences and continuous prayers to  Fr. Maria Julian Bernad, SdC who 
thlost his beloved grandfather Mr. D.M. Antony on 13  April 2023; Fr. Peter Sebastian, SdC 
ndwho lost his beloved Father Mr. Maria Louis on 22  April 2023; Fr. Satheesh, SdC who 

rdlost his beloved Father Mr. Alphonse on 23  April, 2023 and Fr. Visuwasam, SdC who lost  
thhis maternal aunty Mrs. Thainis Mary on 26  April, 2023.
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Fr. Ronald. J SdC
Provincial Superior
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Dear brothers and sisters, good morning!

I am pleased to welcome all of you, particularly the new members of the Commission, as well as 

those continuing their service and the group of associates from around the world, who are a new and 

welcome addition. This is our first meeting since you were formally established within the Dicastery for the 

Doctrine of the Faith, and I would like to provide you with some suggestions. The seeds sown some ten 

years ago, when the Council of Cardinals recommended the creation of this body, are bearing fruit, as we 

can see. In order to face today’s challenges with wisdom and courage, it is important to pause for a moment 

and reflect on the past. Over the last decade, we have all learned a great deal, myself included!

The sexual abuse of minors by clergy and its poor handling by Church leaders has been one of the 

greatest challenges for the Church in our time. Many of you have committed your lives to this cause. War, 

hunger and indifference to the suffering of others are terrible problems in our world, and they cry out to 

heaven.Y et the sexual abuse crisis is particularly serious for the Church, because it undermines her ability 

to fully embrace and bear witness to God’s liberating presence. The failure to act properly to halt this evil 

and to assist its victims has sullied our witness to God’s love. In the Confiteor, we ask forgiveness not only 

for the wrong we have done, but also for the good we have failed to do. It can be easy to forget sins of 

omission, for in a way they seem less real; yet in fact they are very real, and they hurt the community as 

much as others, if not more so.

The failure, especially on the part of the Church’s leaders, to do what we should have done, has 

been a cause of scandal for many; in recent years, awareness of this problem has spread to the entire 

Christian community. Yet, at the same time, we have not remained silent or inactive. Recently, I 

confirmed the Motu Proprio Vos Estis Lux Mundi (VELM), which is now permanently in place. 

The Motu Proprio calls, in particular, for setting aside places for receiving accusations and caring 

for those who report that they have been harmed (cf. Art. 2). To be sure, improvements can be 

made on the basis of experience, by Episcopal Conferences and individual bishops.  No one
today can honestly claim to be unaffected by the reality of sexual abuse in the Church. 

ADDRESS OF HIS HOLINESS POPE FRANCIS 

FOR THE PROTECTION OF MINORS



In your work of addressing this multi-faceted issue, I would ask you to bear in mind the following three 

principles and to consider them as part of a spirituality of reparation.

1. First, where harm was done to people’s lives, we are called to keep in mind God’s creative 

power to make hope emerge from despair and life from death. The terrible sense of loss that many 

experience as a result of abuse can sometimes seem a burden too heavy to bear. Church leaders, who 

share a sense of shame for their failure to act, have suffered a loss of credibility, and our very ability to 

preach the Gospel has been damaged. Yet the Lord, who brings about new birth in every age, can 

restore life to dry bones (cf. Ezek 37:6). Even when the path forward is difficult and demanding, I urge 

you not to get bogged down; keep reaching out, keep trying to instil confidence in those you meet and 

who share with you this common cause. Do not grow discouraged when it seems that little is changing 

for the better. Persevere and keep moving forwards!

2. Secondly, sexual abuse has opened many wounds in our world, not only in the Church. Many 

victims continue to suffer the effects of abuse that took place years ago, yet continues to be an obstacle 

and a source of brokenness in their lives. The consequences of abuse make themselves felt in 

relationships between spouses, parents and children, brothers and sisters, friends and colleagues. 

Communities are traumatized; the insidious nature of abuse creates devastation and division in people’s 

hearts and their relationships.  Yet our lives are not meant to remain divided. What is broken must not 

stay broken. From the world of nature, we learn that every part of our lives is interconnected, and the 

life of faith connects this world with the world to come. Everything is interconnected. The mission 

Jesus received from his Father is to ensure that nothing and no one is lost (cf. Jn 6:39). Where life is 

broken, then, I ask you to help put pieces back together, in the hope that what is broken can be repaired.

Recently I met with a group of survivors of abuse, who had asked to meet with the leadership of 

the religious institute that ran the school they attended around fifty years ago. I mention this because 

they discussed it openly. All of them were elderly and some of them, realizing that time is passing 

quickly, expressed their wish to live out their remaining years in peace. For them, peace meant 

resuming their relationship with the Church that had hurt them. They wanted closure not only for the 

evil they had suffered, but also for the questions that had haunted them ever since. They wanted to be 

heard and believed; they wanted someone to help them to understand. We talked together and they had 

the courage to open up. In particular, the daughter of one of them spoke of the impact of her father’s 

experience on their entire family. Mending the torn fabric of past experience is a redemptive act, the 

act of the suffering Servant, who did not avoid pain, but took upon himself the iniquity of us all (cf. Is 

53:1-14). This is the path of healing and redemption: the path of Christ’s cross. 

In that specific case, I can say that for these survivors there was a real 

dialogue during those meetings, at the end of which they said they felt 

welcomed like brothers and sisters, and regained a sense of hope for 

the future.

3. Third, I encourage you to cultivate an approach that 

mirrors the respect and kindness of God himself. The American poet 

and activist Maya Angelou once wrote: “I’ve learned that people will 
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forget what you said, people will forget what you did, but people will never forget how you made them 

feel”. So be gentle in your actions, bearing one another’s burdens (cf. Gal 6:1-2), without complaining, 

but considering that this moment of reparation for the Church will give way to a further moment in the 

history of salvation. The living God has not exhausted his sources of grace and blessing! Let us not 

forget that the wounds of the Passion remained on the body of the risen Christ, no longer as a source of 

suffering or shame, but as signs of mercy and transformation.

Now is the time to repair the damage done to previous generations and to those who continue 

to suffer. This Easter season is a sign that a new time is being prepared for us, a new springtime, made 

fruitful by the work and tears we share with those who have suffered. That is why it is important that we 

never stop pressing ahead. Y ou are using your skills and expertise to help repair a terrible scourge in the 

Church by working to assist the various particular Churches. From the ordinary life of a diocese in its 

parishes and seminary, to the training of catechists, teachers and other pastoral workers, the 

importance of safeguarding minors and vulnerable persons must be the rule for everyone. In this 

regard, in religious and apostolic life, even cloistered novices must adhere to the same ministerial 

standards as their elderly brothers and sisters who spent a lifetime teaching the young.

The principles of respect for the dignity of all, for right conduct and a sound way of life must 

become a universal rule, independent of people’s culture or economic and social condition. All the 

Church’s ministers must respect this rule in the way they serve the faithful, and they in turn must be 

treated with respect and dignity by those who lead the community. Indeed, a culture of safeguarding 

will only take root if there is a pastoral conversion in this regard among the Church’s leaders.

I am encouraged by your plans for addressing inequalities within the Church through training 

programmes and assistance to victims, in Africa, Asia and Latin America. It is not right that the most 

prosperous areas of the world should have well-trained and well-funded safeguarding programmes, 

where victims and their families are respected, while in other parts of the world they suffer in silence, 

perhaps rejected or stigmatized when they try to come forward to tell of the abuse they have suffered. 

Here too, the Church must seek to be a model of acceptance and good practice.  Efforts to improve 

guidelines and standards for the conduct of clergy and religious must continue. I ask you to keep me 

informed of these efforts, and to offer an annual report on what you consider to be working well or 

otherwise, so that appropriate changes can be made. Last year I encouraged you to share your expertise 

on the various ways in which you believe the work of the Roman Curia can help in the protection of 

m i n o r s , as a source of reciprocal enrichment in your new role. I was pleased to learn of your 

cooperation agreement with the Dicastery for Evangelization, given its vast 

outreach to many of the world’s most distant areas.

You have already done much in these first six months. I bless you 

from my heart. Know that I am close to your work; and please, 

remember to pray for me, as I will for you.
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ANNUAL DAY

PASSION PLAY IN GPN

thProvincialate : Don Guanella Evening School, DPP, Chennai, celebrated its Annual Day on 25  April, 

2023. Fr. Anandan and Fr. John Kennedy were the chief guests for the program. All the students and 

their parents were invited to this function. The program began with the prayer song and Fr. Arun, 

Incharge of Evening School welcomed the gathering and the chief guests were welcomed with the 

shawls by our students. The students entertained everyone with their beautiful dance. Fr. John Kennedy 

encouraged students to concentrate on education and wished a better future for them. Then, Mr. 

Antony, laughing yoga master helped the students with some of his yoga tips to equip the talents and 

memory power of the students through some of the asanas of yoga. Afterwards, all the students were 

gifted with two layered lunch box and ½ kg wheat flour. Then, Fr. Arun thanked the students, parents 

and teachers for their involvement in the progress of the Evening School program and he encouraged 

the students to be regular to the Evening School & to bring more students to the Evening school 

program to be benefitted in the forthcoming academic year. Finally, a sumptuous  dinner was provided 

to everyone and everyone departed to their homes happily to enjoy their vacation. 

Bangalore: Good Friday in GPN has come to be known for the re-enactment of the Passion Play by the 

members of the Guanellian family. This year, the preparations for the Passion Play started early in the 

Lenten season, under the guidance of Rev. Fr. Kulandaisamy and Fr. Mathias, the GC, GLM members, 
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and a few benefactors who prepared in earnest. The actors diligently rehearsed their scenes in 

anticipation of the production. In response to feedback from previous years, some reflections and 

prayers were incorporated into this year's show. On Good Friday, the actors were ready in their 

costumes which resembled the people of Jerusalem in the first century. The play began at 11 AM to a 

crowd of approximately 600 to 800 people who gathered on our premises. Scenes from the Last 

Supper, the agony of Jesus at Gethsemane, the chief priests' residence, Pilate's Palace, the Stations of the 

Cross, and the burial of Jesus were depicted. The presentation moved the audience, and many 

individuals were emotional as they joined this journey to Calvary.

Bangalore: The Volunteer Social 
Ser vice  Group organized the 
HIRIYARA JAATRE (Elders Fest) on 

ththe 16  of April. Twenty-five residents, 
along with volunteers, started a 
journey toward Marathahalli to take 
part in the fest. We received a grand 
welcome with traditional music 
performed by the youngsters of VTVO. 

Thirty-six indoor games had been arranged to entertain and engage the elders. Our grandpas actively 
participated in all the games and received many prizes. Following these games, a delicious lunch was 
served, which everyone thoroughly enjoyed. Next, our senior citizens participated in cultural 
programs giving mesmerizing performances and earning prizes for their efforts. More than 25 
institutes around Bangalore participated.

EVENING SCHOOL ANNUAL DAY IN GPN

HIRIYARA JAATRE (Elders Fest)

Bangalore: On the 2nd of April 2023, 

the GPN community organized an 

Annual Day celebration for our evening 

school children in collaboration with 

Team Family for Christ. Mr. Jim and 

Mrs. Bridget, along with Bro. Maria 

Paul coordinated the event. One 

hundred and eight children from 

Geddalahall i  and Gunduthoopu 

participated in these festivities. After the academic exams, the children, with grateful hearts, thanked 

the institute and the teachers for their support throughout the year. The children performed many 

cultural programs to entertain the crowd. Mr. Louis Antony Raj sponsored gifts for the children as 

mementos of the occasion. The Annual Day celebration ended with a sumptuous meal.
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        EASTER CELEBRATION 

VISIT OF DEPUTY COLLECTOR

GOOD SAMARITANS

Sivagangai: Christ is Risen! Truly Risen! Alleluia! 

In this joyful season of Easter, a CSI group of 

around 30 fishermen from Thangachimadam 

came over here to celebrate the Easter glory with 

the children. Mr. Dharmaraj, one of the 

members, offered a simple prayer during the 

worship service. Our children were enthusiastic 

when Mrs. Angel taught them a song 

incorporating singing and praying. The attendees 

were surprised to see children with different abilities performing dances, speeches, and songs. They 

appreciated the service and the mission. The CSI sponsored a delicious lunch, including fish, which we 

all enjoyed.

Sivagangai: Mrs. K. Nazi Munisha, Deputy 

Collector, who is now District Supply 

Officer, came to visit our school. Her visit 

resulted from the bulk rice supply request for 

a residential special school. First, the Deputy 

Collector inquired about the schoolchildren 

and their strengths. Then, she toured the 

school premises, visiting the classrooms, the 

kitchen, and the storerooms. Next, Fr. 

Arputharaj, the Director, explained the specifics of the school and submitted the required 

documentation for the bulk supply. Mrs. Munisha was pleased with the visit and gave an approval note 

to sanction the bulk supply every month.

Sivagangai: “We can never stop as long as 

there are poor to be assisted, distress to be 

relieved.” St. Guanella. The Good Samaritan 

Group (Public Welfare Trust) from the 

Kalayarkoil branch visited our children. The 

group comprised other denominations, such 

as Protestants and Catholics, and different 

age groups, from young children to the 

elderly. Mr. James, our GLM member, invited the group to visit our school, meet our children and 

enjoy a meal with us. GSG offered the guests and the children a sumptuous lunch prepared by their own 

hands. A simple prayer of thanksgiving for this opportunity was offered to the Lord. Finally, Fr. 

Arputharaj thanked them for their generous hearts and service. 
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TALENTS EXPRESSED IN GAMES

CLIMAX OF 2023 - 24

Chennai: Don Guanella Special School's ANNUAL SPORTS DAY was  held on April 1, 2023. Since this 

is our school's 24th year, 24 games were organized. The winners received cups, and medals were 

awarded as consolation prizes. Rev. Fr. J. Ronald, Provincial Superior, was an honorable guest who 

encouraged the staff and the children. Prof. Dr. B. Chenpagapandian, Honourable Secretary of 

Davaram Sports Academy, and Mrs. P. Mohana Valli, a physical education teacher, were the chief guests. 

A prayer was offered before the opening remarks and flag-raising ceremony. Students also participated 

in skills and drills, group sports activities, silambattam, and games. It was a great day for students and 

guests.

thChennai: On April 20, 2023, the 24  Annual Day celebration occurred. The program's theme was 

“Importance of Health.” Every dance and cultural event highlighted the importance of fruits, 

vegetables, and healthy natural diets. During the event, the dangers of processed and junk food were 

emphasized. Rev. Fr. P.J. Lawrence Raj, Parish Priest of St. Antony's Church Avadi, Mrs. Kanchana 

Sudhakar, Chairman of Poonamallee Municipality, and Mr. Arasan Doss, Head of Natpu Karangal Social 

Service Association, were the chief guests of the program. Mrs. Deepa Devi, Principal of Don Guanella 

Special School, presented the report for the academic year 2022-23. Each student received a prize, 

while the chief guests were honored with mementos, shawls, and flower pots.
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HOLY WEEK AND EASTER

"JESUS SUFFERS WITH THOSE WHO SUFFER.”

EDUCATION IS THE PASSPORT TO THE FUTURE

Chennai: The Holy Week and Easter celebrations at Anthoniyarpuram Parish were grace-filled and 

meaningful. The parishioners were pleased to take on the new task of celebrating the Easter Triduum 

for the first time in their native place. With the help of the youth and volunteers, we organized a pious 

Eucharistic Procession on Maundy Thursday, a meaningful re-enactment of the Stations of the Cross on 

Good Friday, and a creative way of depicting the Resurrection of Jesus. The faithful greatly appreciated 

this prayerful and grace-filled celebration. Some benefactors came forward to offer tea, buns, snacks, 

sweets, and eggs after the ceremony. We thank the Lord for his guidance and blessings.

Eluru: “When we serve those who suffer, we 

console and gladden the Heart of Christ,” says Pope 

Francis. We traditionally celebrate Good Friday 

with the priest carrying the cross around the village 

of Vatluru, people washing the feet of the priests, 

and all doing penance on this day. "It is not I who live 

but the Christ who lives in me," says St. Paul. 

Therefore, service is a great act of piety and 

devotion.

Eluru:  Education helps expose us to new ideas and concepts that we, in turn, can use to appreciate and 

improve the world around us and the world within us. Our Guanella evening school children were 

given various opportunities to learn, experience, and become skillful in society.  We have given them 

educational materials such as Notebooks, blackboards, pens, pencils, and sports items to facilitate their 

education.
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INTENSIVE ENGLISH CLASS

A BUSY SHRINE

 Koppakka: Henry Ford has rightly said, “Anyone who stops learning is old, whether at twenty or 

eighty. Anyone who keeps learning stays young.” English has become a necessary and common language 

for communication and learning in today's modern world. Hence, there is a need to know this language 

to ensure our mission's future in various parts of the world. Cognizant of this necessity, Guanella 

Bhavan Minor Seminary, with great responsibility, has organized Intensive English classes for our 

Intermediate Brothers in Koppaka. This program occurred during the month of April, with sixteen 

brothers attending. Fr. Sagayaraj and Fr. Arun David were the resource persons who taught them 

grammar classes. Brothers were happy to learn, deepen their knowledge, and improve their 

communication skills.

Grass Lake - The Pious Union has been quite busy lately. Many faithful attended our solemn celebration 

of Easter Sunday Mass. A service was held on April 16th, Divine Mercy Sunday, with Adoration, 

Confessions, the Divine Mercy Chaplet, and Benediction. Over fifty people came to receive the Lord's 

reconciliation that day. April 25th brought many Servants of Charity priests to the Pious Union to 

celebrate Mass during the USA Assembly, with Fr. Fortunato, Fr. Dennis Weber, and Fr. Ronald among 

them. Gifts were exchanged after Mass and priests and congregants alike enjoyed the reunion.
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SCOUT REVITALIZES NATURE TRAIL

THE GIFT OF EASTER JOY

ST. LOUIS CENTER RESIDENTS BEGIN A NEW ENDEAVOR

Chelsea – Ellie Zuniga, an American 

Heritage Girl from Troop 3498, embarked 

on her final project. She has a love of nature 

and enjoys building things, so she decided 

to help spruce up the St. Louis Center 

nature trail. On a rainy Saturday, April 1st, 

Ellie, her troop, and her corps of volunteers 

cleared branches and debris from the trail, 

assembled two benches, a deer feeder and 

installed several bird and bat houses. Part of the crew returned two weeks later to paint the trail 

markers that weree installed. When the weather warms up a bit, there will be a formal ribbon cutting 

with th residents. 

Chelsea – Instilling generosity into the fabric of one's life 

begins at an early age. Sarah Meinhart of Ann Arbor is 

working hard to raise her children as faithful, generous 

Catholics; they attend St. Thomas the Apostle School. 

Each year Sarah organizes an Easter candy drive with her 

children's classes and delivers the goodies to St. Louis 

Center during Holy Week. This year her children were 

able to make the trip with her on Thursday, April 6th. 

They got a little tour by the staff and one of the residents. 

She is committed to making sure that the residents 

have an  amazing Easter.
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Chelsea – Haylie Moran, Day Program Coordinator, is helping the residents in the program start a 

micro-enterprise. They will be making dog biscuits and campfire bricks that will be sold at the 

Wednesday Farmers' Market in Chelsea. On April 20th, Brian and Mike worked on shredding paper 

that wil be used to make camp bricks. They are all very excited for the first market in May.

Chelsea – Pickleball has become all the rage 

for people to keep in good shape. Lee, one of 

the St. Louis Center residents, has gotten 

pretty good at the game by playing each 

Friday with the Chelsea Senior Center 

Pickleball Club. Club members were so 

thrilled that he took such a liking to the sport 

that they donated a practice net, rackets and 

balls to St. Louis Center. Lee and Club members are hoping to teach more of the residents and even 

staff members how to play.

Chelsea – The residents of St. Louis Center have 

their own Kiwanis Aktion Club on-campus. Each 

year the Club designs and sells Christmas cards to 

raise funds. On Thursday, April 27th, Aktion Club 

members invited Sarah Shugart, Executive 

Director of Faith in Action Chelsea, to attend the 

meeting so that Lisa, Aktion Club President, could 

present her with a donation on behalf of the St. 

Louis Center Aktion Club. During the meeting, the 

club members made cards that will be given to St. Louis Center staff. 

Chelsea – So many members of the Michigan 

Knigths of Columbus faithfully give of their 

time, talent, and treasure for the benefit of St. 

Louis Center. Many of those same members 

have never visited the Center, so Center staff 

planned a special event for them April 30th. 

Mass opened the event. Following Mass, 

former Michigan State Deputy ken Unterbrink 

welcomed the visitors. A picnic lunch was 

served and the fellowship and fun began. A DJ played music for dancing; a bouncy house was donated so 

that children could have a bit of fun; and activities Coordinator Laura Rayer had several outdoor games 

PICKLEBALL COMES  TO ST. LOUIS CENTER

AKTION CLUB GIVES BACK

KNIGHTS ON CAMPUS
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available. Tours of the campus were mapped out so that everyone could get a good picture of the work 

being done at the Center. All attendees enjoyed themselves and first time visitors were excited to go 

home and share the news about St. Louis Center.

USA  ASSEMBLY 
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BIRTHDAYS

FEAST DAYS

1 - Bro. John Peter. M 

 Fr. V. Antony Durairaj

4 - Fr. Vinnarasan. I

5 - Fr. Jayasoosai

7 - Fr. Selvaraj 

8 - Fr. Rajesh Kumar. M

13 - Fr. Stalin

13 - Bro. Philip Victor A. 

Bro. Anthony Samy.A/ 

      Fr. Mathias/ Fr. Stalin Savarimuthu 

15. Bro. Deepak kumar

16 - Fr. Arockia Vanathaiyan. A

21 - Fr. Felicks Michael | Bro. Melvin Raj S.

22 - Fr. Edal Vinoth Joe

24 - Fr. Umberto | Fr. Piero Lippoli / 

Fr. Johndass. 

26 - Fr. Dennis M. Weber 

28 - Fr. Maria Antony Rajan. V

30 - Fr. John Kennedy A.

24 - Fr. Sagayaraj. S

ORDINATION ANNIVERSARY

DEATH  ANNIVERSARY

4 - Fr. Arul Raj. A 

 Fr.Felicks Michael 

 Fr. Gnanaraj. R 

8 - Fr. Enzo Addari

15 - Fr. David Stawasz

19 - Fr. Alphonse Maria Ligori 

Fr. Visuvasam. 

26 - Fr. Enzo Adari

27- Fr. Thanasakar  

 Fr. John Bosco 

C
A

L
E

N
D

E
R

 4 - Marriage in Cuddalore

8 - 17 - Classes in DGMS Chennai

20 - Feast Mass in Kumbakonam

21 - Holy Communion in Dindigul

23 - Holy Communion Mass in Trichy

26 - Vows Renewal in DGMS Chennai

31 - First Profession in Bangalore

PROVINCIAL CALENDER 
       MAY - 2023
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